BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR OCTOBER 7, 2010
President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:06.  Attending trustees were: Phil DeLeo, Peg Stecky, Jim Schwarz, Darren Butler and Jack Yarbrough.  

Guests: C. J. Van Green and Keely Saunders

Approval of Agenda – Ross called for approval of the agenda.  Phil made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and Jack seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes – Ross reviewed the minutes of the September 9th meeting and then called for approval of them.  Ross made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, and Jack seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report – In Bill Strader’s absence, Ross reviewed the treasurer’s report. He noted an ending fund balance of $30,487.12.  ACTION ITEM – Peg volunteered to call the disposal company for a smaller dumpster during the winter.  Ross called for approval of the treasurer’s report.  Darren made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Jim seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS

Security lighting – ACTION ITEM – Jack has received a 27-foot pole, and is currently studying the lighting area to determine where the pole needs to be placed and what additional lights may need to be attached to the pole.  The board also decided we need more motion sensor lights around the buildings.  

Restroom lights and locks – ACTION ITEM – Ross reported that heavy-duty doors and locks will be installed in early 2011.  Ross will bring a quote to the November 4th meeting.

Broken toys in kids play area – The Board discussed removing broken toys, which are liability.  Jack recommended we unbolt and save the base if possible.  ACTION ITEM – Keely will bring to our next meeting a catalog of toys to replace the broken ones.

Park Bulletin Board – ACTION ITEM – Ross offered to replace all of the panels with a more durable material.  Still on his to do list.

Graffiti in women’s room – Walls will need to be repainted.  ACTION ITEM – Ross offered to paint them, but right now this is on his to do list.

NEW BUSINESS

Unauthorized vehicle parking – The board agreed to purchase new signs for the fence stating, “No Parking Between 10 PM and 8 AM”, and “Parking By Permit Only”.  ACTION ITEM – Phil will get contact information regarding the street sign maker the city uses.

Shoreline Open House  – Phil distributed a flyer from the city announcing a Shoreline Master Plan Open House to be held at the Senior Center on Monday evening, October 18th, from 6:30 to 8:30.  Darren volunteered to post the announcement on our website.

Milfoil Update – Darren announced that Cascade Water Alliance plans two more milfoil treatments: one in October and another in December.  

Winter Meetings – The board agreed to suspend meetings for December and January, as is the customary practice.  The next board meeting will be on 11/04/10, then February 3rd, 2011.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:46.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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